
 

 

Dear «sig1» 
 

COLWICK ROAD, ORSTON ROAD WEST, PAVILION ROAD AND T RENTSIDE NORTH,  
WEST BRIDGFORD  

NOTTINGHAM FOREST FOOTBALL GROUND EVENT DAY – TROs 8296 and 8297 
WAITING, LOADING AND ACCESS RESTRICTIONS - REVISED PUBLIC CONSULTATION  

 
As part of the scheme to prevent incursions by hostile vehicles at the Nottingham Forest Football 
Ground, Via East Midlands Ltd, working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council, is proposing 
to make changes to the Traffic Regulation Order proposals sent to residents at the beginning of 
May 2019.  
 
The main change, as outlined in the letter sent out on 2nd August 2019, is to introduce an access 
permit scheme to allow residents access through the gates, off Radcliffe Road, at all times on an 
event day. On an event day the parking, loading and access restrictions would be in force on 
Monday to Friday between 6 and 10pm and on Bank Holidays, Saturdays and Sundays between 
10am and 10pm. The gates/bollards would only be closed at the busiest periods, approximately 1 
hour before the start of a football match and 45 minutes after the finish of the match. 
  
The access permit scheme included in the current proposals would allow all eligible residents to 
buy one permit per property to be used with any vehicle registered at that property. The properties 
eligible to apply for a permit are shown on drawing  H/JAB/3099/03. The permit would cost £10 
and would require renewal every 12 months. It is expected that the permit would only be used 
when absolutely necessary to ensure that the gate is not being constantly opened. A permit would 
be free to all blue badge holding residents and to all residents over 75 years of age. 
 
If the access permit scheme goes ahead then it is expected that all applicants would have to 
provide evidence of residency at the property. The access permit would be a different colour and 
appearance to the existing parking permits which are currently used in the residents parking 
schemes. 
 
The only change to the previously advertised waiting and loading restrictions is on an event day 
when the restrictions would be in force on a Bank Holiday between 10am and 10pm. The extents 
of the restrictions are unchanged. 
 
An information event will take place on Wednesday 4th December 2019 between 4pm and 7.30pm 
at the 1865 Suite, The City Ground off Pavilion Road.  A representative from Nottingham Forest 
has been invited, to advise on the interface of the proposed Traffic Order with the ground 
redevelopment. 
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Your ref:   
My ref:  H/TROs8296&8297/01 

Date:  22 November 2019 
  



 

 

The proposals need to be extensively signed to ensure that they provide the necessary information 
to cover both event and non-event days and plans have been included to show the number and 
locations of these signs. 
 
If you require further information on the revised scheme then please contact either Jeff Burton 
(details below) or Naomi Cook (Capital Projects Delivery Manager) on (0115) 9773290. 
 
Before proceeding further with the proposed revised restrictions, I wish to consider the views of 
residents and organisations who may be interested in this matter. If your comments are in the form 
of an objection to the proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will be reported through the 
County Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on these proposals should 
reach me by 3rd January 2020. 
 
Yours «sig2» 
 

 
 
Jeff Burton 
Senior Improvements Officer 
Tel: 0115 9772505  
Email: TMconsultation@viaem.co.uk 


